​ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE PLANNING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

HELD ON 19TH APRIL 2011

Meeting commenced:
12:05 p.m.


“
ended:
  1:15 p.m.

PRESENT:

Councillor Derek Antrobus (Lead Member for Planning) - in the Chair




Councillor Ray Mashiter - Planning Executive Support Member




Paul Walker

-
Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration




Chris Findley 
- 
Assistant Director, Planning and Transport Futures



Darren Findley
-
Strategic Transportation Manager




Andy Devine 

-
Group Engineer, Road Casualty Reduction Group




Alison Swinnerton
-
Principal Group Accountant




Matthew Lamb
-
Group Leader, Development Control




Steven Lee

-
Director of Engineering, Urban Vision




Mike Relph

-
Senior Democratic Services Officer

	Item No./Subject
	Action Required
	Responsible Officer

	1.
Action Sheet - 5th April, 2011
	Approved 

	-


	2.
Block 3 Transport Capital Programme 2011/12

	RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the City Council's Block 3 Programme of Transport Capital Expenditure for 2012.      

	Darren Findley 


	3.
Budget Monitoring 

	The following financial information was submitted:-
· Revenue and Budget 2010/11 (up to the period ending February 2011)
· Savings Tracker

With regard to the Revenue and Budget 2010/11, it was requested if clarification could be provided as to which percentage of the totals detailed under "premises" related solely to planning activities. Paul Walker said this information would be provided to the Lead Member, along with a similar breakdown in terms of "property".

Councillor Derek Antrobus requested he be provided with a breakdown of the respective SLAs with other directorates and agencies.

Councillor Derek Antrobus suggested there would be benefits in reviewing car parking and planning application fees at different times of the year, so they did not form part of the main budgetary process.  Paul Walker agreed this would have benefits and be examined.

	Alison Swinnerton
Paul Walker

	4.
Human Resources Issues

	Chris Findley said he was currently liaising with the Human Resources Section with regard to the type of information which could be presented at Lead Member Briefings to comply with confidentiality and data protection requirements.
Councillor Derek Antrobus said that primarily the information he would be interested in related to performance statistics in terms of sickness etc.  He said the City Council's Leadership had requested that individual Lead Members had a monitoring role with regard to this for their respective Directorates and the provision of this information would assist with this.


	Chris Findley

	5.
Road Safety Update
	The following information was provided in relation to road safety:-
· Road safety education training and publicity

· Salford Road Safety Partnership

· Salford Road Casualties 2010

· 2010/11 Block 3 Transport Capital Programme Monitoring Statement

Councillor Derek Antrobus asked if he could be provided with details of the School Zone Schemes which were scheduled to be undertaken during 2011/12.
Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to road safety events and activities in schools and suggested that ward councillors be invited to these as appropriate.


	Andy Devine

Andy Devine

	6.
Proposed Amendments to the Council's Constitution 

	The Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report detailing proposed amendments to the Council Constitution in terms of the powers, roles and responsibilities of the Lead Member for Planning, the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration and the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel. It was commented the report was still in a draft format and required the input of the City Council's Monitoring Officer, after which it was hoped it could be submitted to the City Council for consideration as soon as possible.
The proposed amendments contained in the report were noted.In addition Councillor Derek Antrobus and Councillor Ray Mashiter asked that the possibility of the co-opted member on the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel be given full voting rights when planning applications were being considered, be investigated.

	Chris Findley


R:\status\working\admin\omin\plmm190411.doc

